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U.S. Inflation Flash 
 Inflation and Core Prices Tick Upward in January  

 On a YoY basis, headline CPI  accelerated to 1.6%, still below the Fed’s target of 2.0% 

 Growth in medical services and shelter expenses continue to outpace all other goods 

 As tapering begins, we expect the inflation rate to remain low 

The headline consumer price index for January increased by 0.1% on a monthly basis, primarily led by a jump in 
prices for energy services. Overall energy prices were up 0.6% MoM propelled by utility services and electricity, 
which together rose 2.2% in January. Prices for energy commodities declined 0.5% for the month, driven by a 1.0% 
drop in prices at the pump. With the decline in January, gasoline prices are mostly unchanged from a year ago, but 
electricity and utility services are up above 4.0%, a likely result of consumers cranking up their heaters during the 
colder-than-expected winter season. 

Excluding food and energy, the consumer price index ticked upward slightly by 0.1% on a MoM basis. The cost of 
shelter increased for the third consecutive month by 0.3% and continues to rise at a more rapid pace relative to the 
cost of goods. Shelter costs increased 2.6% on a YoY basis, a sign that consumers are forced to dedicate a greater 
portion of their salaries to living expenses. At the same time, medical care services are also increasing at a greater 
pace than overall goods, up 2.5% YoY in January. However, the growth in medical care appears to be decelerating, 
as this is the lowest YoY growth rate in medical care services in nearly 40 years. 

On a yearly basis, headline inflation and core prices are both up 1.6%, and with regards to monetary policy, continue 
to hover below the Fed’s target of 2.0%. In the wake of a brighter employment picture, the Fed began scaling back 
the pace of asset purchases starting in January, and thus far it appears that it had no significant impact on the 
inflation rate. Still, we expect the board to watch CPI closely, as tapering too quickly could lead to lower price growth 
and potentially put the dollar at risk of low inflation and possibly deflation. Moving forward, we do not forecast any 
major changes in the inflation rate for 2014, and expect YoY growth to remain between 1-2% through the tapering 
process. 
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